ALTERNATIVES

From Our Director

Each November as I am putting
together our Winter newsletter
and making space to list all the
past year’s donors, I am always
amazed at the magnitude of our
support from so many of you.

A good friend of the SSJ] Sister

Karen Center sent me a quote

by Gordon Cosby that reminded her of the

work that we do to keep the Center

financially fit:
"The key problem of stewardship is not
how to motivate people to give more,
but rather how to help them develop into
disciples who, in gratitude, compassion,
and justice, are eager to align their
money with the needs of God’s created
order.”

Wow! That really touched me—to recognize
that the money that you give to the Center is
really about discipleship ... compassion
justice ... and aligning your personal
resources to answer the call to practice and
spread nonviolence in the world.

A quick Google search yielded a description of
alignment in a personal way. It is about
clarifying who you are—your values and
priorities. When you're in alignment you feel
clear and purposeful about your life.

Won't you celebrate with me each and every
person named in this newsletter as a seeker
of justice responding with compassion to the
needs of the world ... a true

disciple of nonviolence! We

couldn’t be more grateful for

YOU, our partners traveling

this road, in alignment with

this vital mission together.

%L(:ML-

Vivian Ruth Waltz, Director
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We are so grateful to you, our generous donors,
listed beginning with largest gift:

A(é SISTER KAREN'S FOUNDER

Sisters of St. Joseph of Bufalo Sisters of St. Joseph and Associates of Buffalo

yney “N“‘-vn,u\ "

SISTER KAREN'S ANGELS
Children's Foundation of Erie County
and Matthew Collard, Trustee
The Estate of Hon. Ernest and Josephine Colucci
Felician Sisters of Novth America
John and Ann Gatti
James V. and Mary G. Glynn
Kathleen C. and William J. Hochul, Jr.
Lawley
Susan E. Littell*
The Estate of Martin Marusewski
Network of Religious Communities

SISTER KAREN'S WHITE DOVES

William Adamucci
John and Kathleen Aman*
Frederick G. and Judith Attea
g Back To Basics Outreach Ministries
2 Judy A. Bastien ~in memory of Brian Bastien

)
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Evelyn Brady*
//{ Kathleen M. Carmody
Carmela Colucci

Sr. Bette DiCesare, SST

Franciscan Sisters of St. Joseph ~in memory of Sister Karen Klimczak

Jim and Barb Klimczak ~in memory of Gary Maloney
Joseph Testa

WNY Asset Management

*denotes gifts in memory of James Mang
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SISTER KAREN'S PEACEPRINTS..

Salvatore Angelino

Tleanor Ash '%A

Sr. Michele Beiter, SSJ* - :

Charley and Ann Marie Bowman* *

Maureen Brown*

~in memory of Christine Becker, SSJ Associate

Buffalo Teachers Federation

Sr. Mary Jo Colucci, SSJ*

~in memory Hon. Ernest and Josephine Colucci

Patrick and Anita Crotty* Katherine Mang*

Mary Jo Davila-Ryan William F. Marx*

Margaret S. Dick Rev. M. Bruce and Phoebe McKay*
~in memory of Sr. Flavia Dampf Lillis McLean

William and Mary Jo Dudek ~in honor of Mary Callahan

Deborah Ebel* (Peace House Hamburg)

Scott and Danis Gehl Marian Meyers

~in memory of Sr. Philip Marie Cirincione, SSJ ~in honor of Bill Marx birthday
Hodgson Russ LLP Sr. Theresa Moore, SST

Sr. Jean Klimczak, OST* ~in memory of James Flannan Browne
~in memory of Gary Maloney Niagara Frontier United Methodist

Rev. Msgr. Frederick D. Leising Women

~in Ronor of Srs. Marie Kerwin and Theresa — Richard and Karen Penfold

Moore, in memory of Lois, Gary, and Clarence  ~in memory of Sister Karen

Leising Paris Roselli and Lisa Murray-Roselll

Mary Lynch* Rev. Paul Steller*
~in honor of Sr. Mary Ann Butler and Alice Weppner

in memory of Gary Maloney and Sister Karen
Klimczak

Audrey Mang

Rev. Richard Zajac

~in memory of Violet and Julie Zajac

*denotes gifts in memory of James Mang

SAVE THE DATE!

Annual Fundraising Event
Sunday, April 24, 2022 at 3 PM

sisterkarencenter.org for more info




ALTERNATIVES WINTER 2021-2022

SISTER KAREN'S FRIENDS

Daniel and Mary J. Bartels

~in memory of Robert and Joan Heubusch
Paul and Sandra Bloom

Bernadine M. Butler*

~in honor of Gayle Nosenchuck

Judith Capodicasa*

Dennis and Kathleen Castillo*

Catholic Seminary Alumni Association*

Yarma Childs

~in memory of Sister Karen Klimczak
Dianna Civello

Catherine ‘F. Conway

Narcy and Karen Czajka*

~in memory of Rev. John Mergenhagen
Barbara Diebold

~in honor of Mara Wild and in memory of
Sister Karen

Rev. Greg Dobson

~in memory of Rev. John Mergenhagen
David Donaldson

Kathleen Duwe*

Edmund and Mary Egan
Deborah Finamore

~in memory of Sister Karen Klimczak
Mimo J. Fried*

Lucille Gervase*

Rev. Patricia Gulino

Patricia M. Heary

~in memory of Alfred Heary

Denise C. Hochul

Audrey Horbett

Joan M. Kronman
~in memory of Lynn D. Converse-Miller

Rev. Don Lansky

Mike and Mary Ann Logue*
Barbara Loomis

Patricia A. Lord*

Sr. Bea Manzella, SSJ and Sr. Patrice
Ryan, SSJ ~in memory of Sr. Philip Marie
Cirincione, SSJ

Jane Marcotte*

Linda Matthews

David and Ellen Moomaw*

Louise Morris*

Carol Mueller

Brian and Jayne Murray*

Sr. Eleanor O'Brien, SSJ

~in honor of Sr. Monica Krupinski and in
memory of Charles Fraterrigo and
Patricia Ziolo (SSJ Associate)

Janice Panzica

~in honor of Sr. Jean Klimczak
Rev. Fugene and Sharon Pierce
Don and Lori Quigley

R & D Concepts

Kirsten and Reidun Reitan
Fred Rieber

Robert and Mary Riley
Dianne Riordan*
Riverside-Salem UCC/DC
Armando and Katie Salas*
Maureen Satchell*

~in honor of Sister Karen Klimczak and
in memory of Sister Philip Marie

Sr. Mary Kay Stahl, OSF
~in memory of the Stahl Family

Sisters of St. Mary of Namur
Lois Uhteg

Beth Vandenberyg

Dennis Walczyk*

Ruth Waltz

~in memory of Rev. Tom Waltz
Kali Williams and Tracy Craig*
Joanne Wojtkiewicz

*denotes gifts in memory of James Mang m
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SISTER KAREN'S NEIGHBORS

Amos Acree*

Wayne and Peg Alt*
Michelle Bancroft

Robin M. Baudette

~in memory of Gary Maloney
Matthew Becton

Sal and Julie Bordonaro*
Mary Joyce Breen

~in memory of Sr. Delores Lavin
Joseph Brem*

Blanche Buono

Janice Burke*

William and Rosemarie Burke*
Alta Burnett*

Jim Butters*

Anthony and Carm Cartone
Fileen Cassidy

Joseph Chamberlain and Sue Lindquist
Rev. Shirley Chan*

Teri Chapman

Rosemarie Cherpak

~in memory of Len Chevpak
Stephen L. Cocca*

Mary Ann Corsoro

Janice Cushner*

Helen M. Cyrulik*

Paul and Linda Demler*
Catherine Detmers

Sr. Janet DiPasquale, SST
Ronald K. Doster

~in memory of Gary Maloney
James Duggan*

Thadeus Dziekonski*
Clifford and Donna Fmminger
Kathy Essek*

Mavrgaret E. and Randy C. Fahs
~in memory of Mary Miles

Joan D. Faltyn

~in memory of Mark Faltyn

Phyllis Fasanello

~in memory of Mike and Ann Foglia, Sr.
Philip D. Feraldi

~in memory of Gary Maloney
Timothy C. Feraldi

~in memory of Gary Maloney

Tim and Sandy Finney*
William and Deborah Fischer*
Kathryn Fonte

Flaine Frey

~in memory of Gary Maloney

Norb and Melissa Frey

~in memory of Gary Maloney
Anthony and Susan Garguiolo*
Doris Hammersmith

~in memory of Gary Maloney

John Havyes

~in memory of Gary Maloney
Rosalie Heary

~in memory of Alfred Heary

Kathleen Heffern
~in memory of Robert Heffern

Lee and Mary Herbst*

Louise M. Heubusch*

Keith and Nan Hoffman*
Barbara Hulsing

James and Susan Hunt

~in memory of Gary Maloney

Paul B. and Mary Steller Hurley*
Maxine Insera

Amy Johanson

Sr. Judy Justinger, SSJ

Sr. Mary Augusta Kaiser, SST
Charles and Karen Kelley*
Sr. Marie Kerwin, SSJ

Bob and Betsy Klimczak

~in memory of Gary Maloney

*denotes gifts in memory of James Mang
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SISTER KAREN'S NEIGHBORS

Kathleen Kreis

Sr. Joyce Kubiniec, FSST

Zane and Lisa Kuhl

Audrey J. Kunz

Gary and Fileen Landseadel
David and Patricia Lazenski
Ledgeview Elementary School

~in honor and memory of all victims of violence

Rev. David Lee*

Cynthia Lehman

Barbara Lillis*

Judy Major*

Joan Malone*

Dan and Lisa Maloney

~in memory of Gary Maloney
Frank and Denise Maloney
~in memory of Gary Maloney
Leann Maloney

~in memory of Gary Maloney
Peter and Sandy Mang*
Mary Barbara Marra
Elaine Martynkiewicz
Joseph Marx

Gloria McLaughlin

Paul McQuillen

Irene Ellen Rizzi Metzger*
James and Judith Metzger*
Carol Moscati*

Geraldine Neff

~in memory of William Neff
Sheila M. O"Brien*

Frank and Christine O'Connor
Terry M. Odien

Brian and Mary O'Herron*
Lawrence D. Patti
Marilyn Peterson*

~in memory of Kenneth O. Peterson

Tom and Terry Pilkington

~in memory of Gary Maloney

William and Marilyn Privett
John and Josephine Radice*
Terry and Charlotte Remington
Quinn and Heather Roberts*
Frank and Kathleen Saladyga*
Sr. Elizabeth Savage, SSJ*
George and Kathleen Schaeffer*
Sr. Kristen Schmitz, SSJ

~in memory of Anne and Elmer Schmitz
Ginny Schwallie and Family
~in memory of Gary Maloney
Melissa Sedivy

Jean Senuta

Lynne G. Smith*

Donna D. Smock

Helen Sorokes

~in memory of William Sorokes
Sharon Spaker

Mary Lee Sulkowski*

John and Anne Sullivan*
Richard and Kathy Swank
Thomas and Delores Sweeney*
Leonore Tetkowski*

Elizabeth Tomkins

~in memory of Jim Tomkins

Tom and Joyce Troy*

~in honor of Audrey Mang

Mary Walheim

Jim and Colleen Walsh*
Mary Jane Waltz
Vivian Ruth Waltz*

Florence Wroblewski
~in honovr of the good work that you do

Sr. Virginia Young, SSJ

Arlene Zawadzki

Arnold and Joanne Zdrojewski*
Zonta Club Of Kenmore*

*denotes gifts in memory of James Mang
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Introducing ... More New Board Members!

Bishop Frederick A. Gelsey, Sr.

Bishop F.A. Gelsey, Sr. was born in Jacksonville, Florida. While spending
17 years behind prison walls, his life was transformed. After his release in
1986, God led him to start One in Christ Ministries, where he currently
pastors a beautiful congregation. Bishop Gelsey ministers to inmates at
Erie County Holding Center on Sundays and will return to volunteering at
Wende Correctional Facility when pandemic protocols are lifted. He
teaches Homicide Education and Prevention through the “"Media Madness”
program. Bishop Gelsey graduated with his doctorate degree in Christian
Psychology from Jacksonville Theological Seminary. He is the Regional
Bishop of Global Ministries and Churches Alliance. Bishop Gelsey enjoys
running and working out to stay healthy. He loves to travel to Jackson-
ville, Atlanta and North Carolina to see his family, which includes two chil-
dren and eight grandchildren. Bishop Gelsey has been happily married to
Lydia, his partner in ministry, since 1987.

Billie Webster

Billie Webster comes to the Sister Karen Center board by virtue of his position
as a WNY Peacemaker. He has worked with Back to Basics Outreach Ministries
coordinating housing for over two decades. He was Community Liaison and
then Program Manager for the NYS SNUG (guns spelled backwards) gun
violence reduction initiative. Billie knew and loved Sister Karen. Reflecting on
their relationship Billie says, "Something about her spirit led me to her. She
gave me insight on a lot of things. As a parolee in her program, she convinced
me that God forgives me. I used to sit with her at Bissonnette House and she
helped me just by talking to her because she loved the Lord so much.” Billie is
married to his lovely wife Monica and they have three sons. Tragically, a
daughter and a son passed away due to gun violence, and this personal
experience fuels his passion for working against violence of all kinds. Billie is
looking forward to being on the board and helping the community through the
Sister Karen Center. In his free time, Billie volunteers at a number of agencies
and loves reading about history, politics and science.

Marcia Uebbing

Marcia Uebbing retired from her career at Laboratory Information
Systems at Catholic Health just before COVID. She has been blessed
with a great deal of time to contemplate what is important in her life.
As an Associate of the Sisters of St. Joseph of Buffalo, she is a
member of the Justice, Peace and Integrity of Creation Committee
whose recent work on the subject of racism has educated her and
opened her mind to much she had taken for granted. She believes
that the opportunity to serve on the board of the Sister Karen Center
is both a gift and a challenge. She affirms the Center’s work because
it “lives the promise” of Catholic Social Justice teaching. Marcia
enjoys reading and hiking. She loves to spend time with her sisters
and her nephew and his new wife. She has a little dog that is a great
companion. Marcia is an enthusiastic Bills fan and hopes they go all
the way this year!

WE ARE GRATEFUL TO OUR BOARD MEMBERS WHO HAVE RECENTLY COMPLETED THEIR
TERM: Judy Major, Bill Marx, Sr. Liz Savage, SSJ, Maureen Satchell, and Kali Williams.
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CAMP PEACEPRINTS 2021

“Explore the World”
July 12-23, 2021

In spite of the pandemic, we believe this
summer’s Camp Peaceprints was the best in
our 14-year history! Thanks to the Network of

™ Religious Communities, Camp Peaceprints

1 found its 2021 home at the stately edifice at
1272 Delaware Avenue in Buffalo. Campers
came from a variety of eastside and westside
Buffalo communities, refugee children from
Vive Shelter, and from first-ring suburbs.
They represented a multiplicity of races,
ethnic groups, and religions.

Our Camp Peaceprints 2021 theme was “Explore the World.” Art
projects using leaves and other natural materials found on the front
lawn produced some beautiful creations. The lawn was also the
perfect place for daily recreation — cooperative games that released
the energy that 8-13 year-olds have in abundance!

With the help of a giant world map beach ball, the various continents
and cultures explored included:

e the Deaf community through ASL/
signing lessons with St. Mary’s School for
the Deaf
e Antarctica with WNY Youth Climate
Council
e South America with the Peruvian Outreach
Project
e Diversity and Inclusion with Unite by Night
and Daemen College students
e Central America and the Garinagu people with
Cynthia Ellis from Belize
e FEurope with American Field Service (AFS)
student exchange program
Asia and Middle Eastern cultures with world-traveler Victoria Ross
Australia’s unique animal kingdom and Aboriginal people with camp co-
director Vivian Waltz
West African dancing and drumming with The Slyboots School of Music, Art
& Dance

~continued on next page~
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CAMP PEACEPRINTS 2021 (continued)

Our field trips were planned to extend the
learning of our camp theme: exploring the
natural world, from rock and soil to plant
and animal life, along with looking at time
and space: how our world changes and the
evidence of worlds that existed before us.

At Reinstein Woods, we started and ended

our time with a Gnonyoh, a traditional

Haudenosaunee opening and closing

Thanksgiving Address. After educating the

campers about biodiversity, a naturalist

released dozens of endangered nine-spotted ladybugs into the forest for
repopulation and growth. At Penn Dixie Fossil Park and Nature
Preserve, the campers explored our local area and discovered that the
imprints of brachiopods, crinoids, and trilobites were evidence of an
ancient undersea environment that existed 380 million years ago!

Swimming is always a highlight of Camp Peaceprints for our campers
and this year was no different! What was different was the variety of places we enjoyed the
water: twice in the pool at the Koessler Athletic Center at Canisius College, once at the splash
pad at Martin Luther King, Jr. Park and once at Woodlawn Beach State Park. Many campers had
never been to the beach before and playing in the sand rivaled swimming in Lake Erie for a new
adventure!

Amidst the tears and goodbyes of our last day of camp, Audrey Mang arrived to present the 3M
(for “Marvelous Mr. Mang”) award. The award is in memory of Audrey’s husband Jim, one of the
founders and dear friends of the Sister Karen Center. The recipient, Dynamic David Clyburn, was
the camper who best displayed Jim’s virtues of kindness, fairness, cooperation, and teamwork.

For all the learning and fun, we are exceedingly grateful to the Riefler Ministry Enablement Fund
of the Network of Religious Communities and the Children’s Foundation of Erie County as well as
the donors to the Jim and Audrey Mang Camp Peaceprints Scholarship Fund. Volunteers from
The Prevention Council of Erie County and the Foster Grandparent Program of Catholic Charities
have blessed us year after year.

At Camp Peaceprints 2021, young people were privileged to “"Explore the World” -- to honor their
differences while experiencing their connections with each other and with nature. We continue to
affirm Gandhi’s conviction, "If we are to teach real peace in this world ... we shall have to begin
with the children."

Speaking of Audrey Mang, we want to express our

'\(5/@@/“ gratitude for her dedication and skill in editing ,\’/\f:\@@f

and proofreading "Alternatives” for many years!
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Alternatives to Violence Project News

The mission of the Alternatives to Violence Project is to empower people to lead
nonviolent lives through affirmation, respect for all, community building,
cooperation, and trust. Founded in and developed from the real-life experiences of
prisoners and others, and building on a spiritual base, AVP encourages every
person's innate power to positively transform themselves and the world.

) Incarcerated Humanity
£ This is a message to the youth and young men about gun violence.
' I can relate to how it feels to think a gun is necessary because my hood

@ got beef with another hood or because of my impoverish condition by

i using a gun for a robbery is a quick way to change my money problems.

to violence
project But these guns are devastating our community. Children are losing their

Niagara Frontier Council | lives, mothers are burying their children, and adolescents, young men are

getting locked up at alarming rates for shootings.

I feel dishearten and sadden that we continue to inflict such damage and injury to ourselves and
our communities. I, too, impacted our community with gun violence, so I feel a great sense of
responsibility to intervene and use my voice and story to try to reduce the gun violence in our
communities.

Years ago I made a stupid and wrong decision to commit a robbery [and caused the death of
someone]. My intention was not to cause [the] death but my intention was irrelevant because I
could not control the damage a bullet was going to cause.

I share my story with you because using a gun can have detrimental consequences. Because I
chose to have an illegal gun, I have caused irreparable pain. My actions have took a beloved son
from his family who anticipated for their loved one to have a long productive life, I left my
children without their father unprotected and exposed to being influence by someone that might
persuade them to pick up a gun and alter their lives.

[T may] never be free again and I am missing my family and regretting that I took a life and that
I ever picked up a gun.

The most important lesson I want you to learn from my story is that you should never pick up a
gun because one mistake can alter your life forever. You only have one life, live it don't risk it.

Humbly,
[An inmate in the AVP Program]

The Alternatives to Violence Project is a series of three
workshops. The Basic workshop helps individuals develop
conflict resolution skills. In the Advanced workshop, the
underlying causes of violence are explored and participants
select the theme of the workshop. The third workshop is a
Training for Facilitators. Please contact the Sister Karen
Center if you are interested in a participating in a workshop.
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Working in Coalition ...

One of the four primary goals of the SSJ Sister Karen Klimczak Center for Nonviolence is to Build
Relationships by Working in Coalition with Community Groups which Promote Nonviolence. One
of these groups is the Buffalo Community Forum on Youth Gun Violence. Bishop Frederick
Gelsey, new member of the Sister Karen Center Advisory Board, and Director Vivian Waltz are
actively involved in the Forum. The Forum will be integral in distributing funds for the anti-
violence work allocated through the federal American Rescue Plan (ARP).

Bishop Gelsey, Vivian and the Advisory Board are hard at work advocating for the Youth
Homicide Education and Prevention Media Arts Project to receive funds from the ARP. The
Project was featured at our "Media Madness” event last April. The goals of the Project are:

1) to educate at-risk youth on the brainwashing and
programming effects of violence in the media.

2) to prevent violence by training youth in conflict
resolution using the Alternatives to Violence Project.

3) to teach youth how to produce original audio/video
media with a positive message.

4) to widely distribute the final audio/video creations.

We expect the RFP (Request for Proposal) to be distributed by the Buffalo Common Council in
the coming weeks.

NN NINNINININNNNINNINNNINNIN NN NN NN NN NINNINNINNINNINNINNNNINNINNINNDINNIN NN
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Sister Diane Smith, CSJ
Sisters of St. Joseph of Carondelet, Los Angeles Province

No, you have not developed dyslexia. You are looking at gun violence spelled backward. We
know that there is an epidemic and legislators are being lobbied to pass gun control laws.
However, I would like to suggest another approach, one in which we all have power to make a
difference. We are called to be people of wisdom. Our wisdom must be that of God’s wisdom not
that of the world.

Doctors are amazed and puzzled when a patient recovers from a devastating illness or injury
that can only be attributed to prayer. We are dealing with the societal illness of gun violence. If
together we pray and send positive energy we can heal the violence that creates death and
injury. How can we use the power given us by our creator?

Spend some time each day by sitting in a quiet and peaceful place.
Let go of any anxiety or worry about unfinished business. Allow
yourself to be filled with peace. Sit quietly breathing in peace and
breathing out anything that disrupts or disturbs you. Don‘t rush
your prayer. When you have entered into that sacred space ask the
Holy Spirit to surround one person who is angry or vengeful and
has a gun with the intent to use it. You will not know who this
person is but the Spirit knows. Let God’s love and peace flow
through you to surround her or him with love and peace. We will
never know the outcome or who may have been saved as a result
of our prayer. As the song says, ‘Let there be peace and let it begin
with me.’
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